
Dear Friends and Partners in ministry,              Aug 1, 2017 

It is hard to believe that another three months have passed!. It seems like just yesterday 

that Noah was born. Soon after his birth on May 1st, we were back on the road to Michigan. In 

June, we hit the ground running with meetings in Maryland, New Hampshire and North Carolina. 

While we were in North Carolina, we made a trip down to Ocala, FL where we attended World 

Wide’s annual Family Fellowship Week. We enjoyed some good fellowship and wonderful 

preaching that was both convicting and encouraging. After the conference, we spent more time 

with Charity’s grandma as we had a few more meetings in the Carolinas before heading home. 

Our next meeting brought us back to Michigan. We decided to make the trip a few days 

early to visit my (Stephen’s) family since only my mother had met Noah, but the main reason we 

made was to witness to my grandma and father. As we prayed, the Lord opened up great 

opportunities for me to spend some one on one time with both of them. Please pray that they 

will trust in Jesus Christ alone for their salvation.   

Heading for Michigan, we vividly experienced God’s protection! We left late Thursday 

and met a deer standing broadside in the middle of the right lane facing toward the left. As I 

maneuvered around the deer, it crouched down in the right lane instead of moving. It was as 

though God took His hand and held the deer down. We hear so often that you all are praying for 

us and we certainly feel those prayers in moments like that! Your intercession on our behalf is so 

precious and important to us! 

After our Michigan adventure, we made our way home safely and were able to 

participate in VBS at our home church. I was privileged to walk with the church float in the Canal 

Fest Parade where we handed out approximately 3,000 tracts and VBS pamphlets in just over an 

hour. Charity and I have been discussing ministries like this and would love to hear from all of 

you different things you do to reach the lost in your areas! Please pray for an elderly man Charity 

witnessed to named Jerry who promised to come to church and said she could visit again. 

We arrived home around 2 o’clock this morning after being stuck in Wytheville, VA. 

About an hour down the road after our meeting in Abington, the battery light came on. As I had 

immediately feared, it was the alternator that needed to be replaced. Thankfully, we were not 

traveling at night as we usually do and we only waited about 6 hours. We have been striving to 

see God is in everything so we sought His purpose and tried to make use of the time. Please pray 

for the Gospel tracts we were able to give out and for God’s Word to take root in many hearts. 

This past Sunday, as I was dressing Judson in his church clothes he said, “I’m the 

Pastor!”. Though the comment may seem like a small thing, it was neat to recognize the impact 

that churches are already making on our children as he admires Pastors so much! 

We have two new partners in the ministry since our last letter and we are so grateful for 

all of your love and support. Please continue to pray for us as we travel and that we would 

receive the needed support and get to California in God’s timing. May God bless you all! 

 

Gratefully Yours, 

Stephen, Charity, Judson, Samuel and Noah Jenney 


